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April 27, 2022 

      

                  

Ryan Curley 

Chair 

Town of Wellfleet Selectboard 

300 Main Street  

Wellfleet, MA  02667 

 

Dear Mr. Curley:  

 

Thank you for your April 8, 2022, letter urging the issuance of additional H-2B 

nonagricultural worker visas to help address labor shortages facing Cape Cod this upcoming 

summer season, made worse by the fact that many J-1 exchange visitors will not be able to travel 

to the United States due to COVID-19 and the conflict in Ukraine.   

 
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) appreciates the concerns you raised 

regarding the labor challenges facing summer seasonal destinations.  As you may know, on 

December 20, 2021, the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) announced a supplemental 

increase of 20,000 visas for the H-2B program for U.S. employers seeking to employ additional 

workers on or before March 31, 2022.  As in prior years, DHS consulted with the Department of 

Labor (DOL) to ensure that the supplemental increase does not adversely affect the wages and 

working conditions of U.S. workers.  These additional visas are available to workers whose 

employers filed petitions on or before March 31, 2022, as set forth in the temporary final rule 

that was published in the Federal Register on January 28, 2022.1  

 

In addition, on March 31, 2022, DHS and DOL announced the upcoming allocation of an 

additional 35,000 H-2B visas to help support American businesses and promote legal 

immigration pathways to those seeking to come to work in the United States.2  These visas will 

be made available to U.S. employers seeking to employ H-2B workers on or after April 1, 2022, 

through September 30, 2022.  Both Departments place a high priority on strong worker and wage 

protections and anticipate the joint temporary final rule authorizing these additional visas will 

publish in the very near future. 

 

 
1 DHS, USCIS, Exercise of Time-Limited Authority To Increase the Fiscal Year 2022 Numerical Limitation for the 

H-2B Temporary Nonagricultural Worker Program and Portability Flexibility for H-2B Workers Seeking To 

Change Employers, 87 FR 4722 (Jan. 28, 2022) 
2 See DHS and DOL to Supplement the H-2B Cap with Additional Visas for Second Half of Fiscal Year 2022 

available online at https://www.uscis.gov/newsroom/all-news/dhs-and-dol-to-supplement-the-h-2b-cap-with-

additional-visas-for-second-half-of-fiscal-year-

2022#:~:text=The%20supplemental%20H%2D2B%20visa,the%20last%20three%20fiscal%20years 

 



Ryan Curley 

Page 2 

 

  

Moreover, while the congressionally mandated H-2B cap for the second half of fiscal year 

2022 was reached on February 25, 2022, USCIS continues to accept H-2B petitions that are 

exempt from the congressionally mandated cap.  These include petitions for current H-2B 

workers in the United States who wish to extend their stay and, if applicable, change the terms of 

their employment or their employers. 

 

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue.  Please share this 

response with the other individuals that cosigned your letter.  Should you require any additional 

assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Ur M. Jaddou 

Director 

 

 


